

Gen Z Votes Call for Applications

Dear Gen Z,

As European citizens, we are enjoying a long-lasting Summer of Democracy and Freedom, however, nothing should be taken for granted, is Winter coming?

A tremendous challenge for our Democracy will happen next summer: the European Elections in June 2024! This is the battle that will shape your future!

Our Democracy needs a vote like a sword needs a whetstone! To make our democracy sharp and powerful against its enemies, people must participate and vote!

Are you the knight who will fight this battle to defend Democracy?

Come and join your fellows to fight for this common cause in our "Game of Thrones" event in Dubrovnik!

And remember, while you sharpen and train with your swords, what Arya learned from her first swordmaster: "What do we say to the God of Death?" "Not today!"

Dubrovnik Game of Thrones

The game will take place in **Dubrovnik**, Croatia, a wonderful city on the coast of the Adriatic Sea. There, you and **90** fellow young students coming from **15 European countries** will take part in the three-day event on **25-28 April 2024**.

Wear your armor and join us in the battle for the European Union of tomorrow.

In Dubrovnik, you will work in teams to:

- Take part in a series of challenges, all focused on the topic of EU policies and EU elections.
- Discover more and get valuable tips about guerrilla marketing.
- Challenge yourself to **create excellent video content** and record short videos to be published on social media.
- Have the opportunity to **meet people coming from any corner of Europe** and exchange ideas, visions, cultures, and languages.
- **Have an impact on the European Elections 2024**: your videos will make young Europeans more interested in voting and engaged in the democratic interplay.





Here is the best news!

We will provide your accommodation, some meals and we will reimburse your transport expenses up to 150 EUR!

Next Steps

Applications are open to:

- Croatian students
- Students from Luxembourg≥, Denmark₽, Portugal, and Poland≥.

Are you living in an EucA university college or residence hall? Discover it here!

Once you have checked you fill the criteria, here is what you should do now:

- **Send us your application by completing** this Google form by 17 March 2024 at 23:59 CET.
- Once your selection is confirmed by EucA, you need to book and pay autonomously for your means of **transport to Dubrovnik**. As mentioned before, we will reimburse you up to 150 EUR after your successful participation in the event.

Reimbursement policy

- Please note that only attendees who participated in the entire event can be reimbursed.
 No reimbursements for no-shows (including for COVID-19-related reasons) or attendees who participate partially or skip sessions.
- 2. For all travel expenses, you will get a maximum of 150 EUR reimbursement for all transportation expenses. After the event, you will have to send us receipts of your expenses and your bank account. Only amounts justified with receipts will be reimbursed, so please make sure not to lose any tickets. In any case, the maximum amount you will receive is 150 EUR.
- 3. Arrivals are expected on 25 April, and departures are expected on the afternoon of 28 April.





- 4. When booking your transportation, if there is no flexibility allowed for changes, please consider buying insurance. In any case, reimbursement is still up to 150 EUR.
- 5. We cover students' **accommodation** for the three nights of the event (25, 26 and 27 April): you will stay in shared rooms with other attendees in an accommodation provided and paid for by the organizers. Extra nights in Dubrovnik must be booked and paid for by you independently from the organizers.
- 6. Participants already living in Dubrovnik won't have their accommodation covered.
- 7. **No reimbursement for COVID tests** (antigenic or PCR) or other related expenses is foreseen.
- 8. More information on the reimbursement process will be provided after your event attendance.

Looking forward to meeting you in Dubrovnik!

For more information or if you want to say hi, please contact us at info@euca.eu

The EucA team:)

Funded by the European Union. Views and opinions expressed are, however, those of the author(s) only and do not necessarily reflect those of the European Union or the European Education and Culture Executive Agency (EACEA). Neither the European Union nor EACEA can be held responsible for them.

